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MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:  Chairman Burdette and Planning and Zoning Commission 
FROM:  Aaron Paque, Planner 
SUBJECT: Public Hearing –Variance request of Brandon Hall, at 202 N Meadowview Ln to increase the maximum 

allowable fence height within the rear and side yard. 
DATE:  June  7th, 2023 
 
 
Zoning: R-1 (Single- and Two-Family Residential) 
Comprehensive Plan: Single- and Two-Family Residential 
 
Summary: Brandon Hall is requesting a variance at 202 N Meadowview Ln to increase the maximum allowable fence 
height within the rear and side yard. The purpose for this request is to allow for the construction of an eight foot (8) tall 
fence within the rear and side yard.  
 
Background: The variance requested is of Chapter 154.057(H)(2) of the City Code which states: 
 

“Side and rear yard fences. Side yard and rear yard fences may be either 
ornamental fences or any other fence, but may not exceed six (6) feet in height 
above grade.” 

 
202 N Meadowview Ln is part of the Rolling Meadows (North) Subdivision. The home was built in 1966 and as such, 
does not conform to modern day setbacks. Due to this, the rear yard is ten (10’) feet wide, the rear of the home is 
fifteen (15) feet from the neighboring facade, and is roughly twenty-four inches lower in elevation than the neighboring 
property. This is the only home within Rolling Meadows (North) with this unique home placement. The request would 
not be in line with the character of the neighborhood as this would be the only home with an eight (8’) foot tall fence. 
The request does not pose a life safety concern with visibility or require special require special considerations for fire 
barriers. Based on the uniqueness of the lot and reasonable expectation of return, staff recommends to approve of the 
variance as amended in the attached map. 
 
A public hearing will be held by the Planning and Zoning Commission at their meeting on Wednesday, June 7th 2023. 
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